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15 January 2020

Hatfield Peverel Railway Station

I have recently been made aware that rumours have been circulating locally about
Hatfield Peverel railway station being at risk of closure following the development of
Beaulieu Park station in Chelmsford.

I want to assure you that these rumours are not accurate and that there are no plans to
close the station.

I have secured written confirmation from the Corporate Affairs Team at Greater Anglia
about this issue and I am enclosing a copy of this for your information. Greater Anglia has
confirmed that there are no proposals to close Hatfield Peverel station and Beaulieu Park
will be an additional station that should not have an adverse impact on existing stations
and services along the route.

I trust this response has allayed concerns about the future of the railway station in
Hatfield Peverel and if I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

AN WF‘.A ke,
J O -

Rt Hon Priti Patel
Member of Parliament for Witham

Putting the Witham Constituency, Essex and Britain first.



I'm pleased to confirm that we are not aware of any plans or proposals to close Hatfield
Peverel station at all. All the development plans and information we have seen and been
involved with regarding Beaulieu Park, have all assumed Beaulieu Park as an additional
station, with the track layout designed to ensure an additional station doesn’t create adverse
impacts for customers using other stations along the route.

Corporate Affairs Team
Greater Anglia
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